Merry Christmas to everyone. It has been a busy,
sometimes hectic, enjoyable, some ups, some downs,
but for the most part, a great year.

As you know, Bill and | take the roads less traveled a lot of miles in our
Model A. | gave him a deadline 3 years ago to have the 1929 Cabriolet
finished and ready to drive on the Lobster and Lighthouse tour in Maine.
After 3 years of devotion to a complete restoration; we shipped the car to
Maine; drove the route to Bar Harbor, Maine and then headed home. We
enjoyed sights by way of Niagara Falls (WOW), Henry Ford’s Greenfield
Village in Dearborn, Michigan, the new MAFFI museum in Hickory Corners, —
the Gateway Arch in St. Louis, MO, and other sidelights along the way, family gatherings and a few trips
to Missouri were a few highlights of the year.

The grandchildren take up some of our time when we are home. We love watching Hannah the oldest, a
senior in high school, play fast pitch softball. She plans to go to college next year and continue playing
ball at the college level. Lauren, the little sister, does quite well also with her ball playing. Lauren is 10
and is in softball and volleyball. She is not going to be outdone by her big sister.

Maleah is 14 and is attending high school at Denver School of the Arts. She is the “artsy” one,
specializing in vocal music. At 14, she is amazing when she steps on stage and sings. We love it.

As always we feel blessed and wish each of you a very Merry Christmas and the happiest and best for
the New Year, 2016.

We are still in Colorado; stop in sometime when you are breezing through on Interstate 70.
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